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Inspection Summary:

Inspection on October 9-12, 1984 (Report No. 50-352/84-58)

Areas Inspected: Routine, announced inspection of the licensee's nonradiologi-
cal chemical program. Areas reviewed included: quality control of analytical
measurements, analytical procedures, staffing and training. The inspection
fnvolved 26.5 hours on-site by one region based inspector.

Results: The licensee was in compliance with NRC requirements examined during
the inspection.

B4 SRR B8ALSE,



DETAILS

Individuals Contacted

*D. Ciohecy = Quality Assurance Engineer (PECO)

*J. Sabados - Supervisory Chemist (PECO)

*W. Leinheiser - Chemist (Hydro Nuclear)

*M. Grube - Site Coordinator (Hydro Nuclear)

J. Wiley - Senior Chemist (PECO)

A. MacAinsh - Quality Assurance Site Supervisor (PECO)
D. Mierzejewski - Training Consultant (General Physics)

*Denotes those present at the exit interview.

The inspector also interviewed other licensee employees including members
of the chemistry staff.

Laboratory Quality Control

The adequacy and effectiveness of the licensee's nonradiological chemistry
quality control program was reviewed against the requirements of Technical
Specification 6.8, USNRC Regulatory Guide 1.33, Revision 2, ANSI N18.7-1976,
and standard industrial practices.

The licensee's performance relative to these requirements and standards
was determined by review of records, discussions with licensee personnel,
and observations by the inspector.

For the analyses observed, calibration standards were used over the full
range of operation. Separate control standards were sometimes used, but
rot documented by the licensee for quality control. The licensee's pro-
cedure, CH-1004.1 - "Preparation and Use of Control Charts", has not been
implemented in the laboratory. The mathematics, as written in the proce-
dure, are burdensome for nonradiological chemistry control charts. The
inspector recommended a simpler calculation, which will be included in the
revised procedure. The inspector told the licensee that the utilization
and documentation of control standards would add to the assurance that the
measurement system was properly operating and calibration standards were
correct. By plotting the control standards on charts with a + 2 sigma
acceptance criteria, the laboratory personnel will be able to identify
whether analytical differences were significant and whether trends were
developing. The measurement control program will be reviewed at a subse-
quent inspection. Inspector Follow-up Item (84-58-01).

No violations were identified.

Analytical Procedures

The inspector reviewed the licensee's analytical procedures in the non-
radiological chemistry area. The procedures are required by Regulatory
Guide 1.33, Revision 2, referenced in Section 6.8 of the Technical









